

## PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

## **BOARD OF LICENSE COMMISSIONERS**

Angela D. Alsobrooks County Executive

March 17, 2020

Dear Licensee,

On March 5, 2020, Larry Hogan, Governor of the State of Maryland, announced a state of emergency and catastrophic health emergency to control and prevent the spread of COVID-19 within the state. The state of emergency and catastrophic health emergency still exists. Within the announcement, the Governor explained that increased employee absence and alternative working arrangements within the State's workforce may impact the State's ability to timely process renewals of expiring permits, licenses and other governmental authorizations. For these reasons, the Governor has authorized a 30-day extension on the following:

All licenses, permits, registrations, other authorizations issued by the State of Maryland, any agency of the State of Maryland or any political subdivision of the State. The 30-day extension is extended to the 30<sup>th</sup> day after the date by which the state of emergency is terminated and the catastrophic health emergency is rescinded. This announcement by the Governor specifically applies to all licensed establishments that sell alcoholic beverages in Prince George's County, Maryland. Though the said extension has been granted by the Governor, licensees who are able and ready to renew, at this time, may do so. The Board of License Commissioners is still accepting renewals via email or US mail.

Please contact the BOLC office at (301) 583-9980 with any questions.

Sincerely Yours,

Terence Sheppard

Director

Prince George's County

**Board of License Commissioners**